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October 15, 2020 
 
 
The Honorable Jena Griswold 
Colorado Secretary of State 
1700 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80290 
 
RE: Correction Request Tracking No. 2020-00815 
 
Dear Secretary of State Griswold: 
 

On June 22, 2020, the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment (“CDPHE”) submitted SOS Tracking No. 2020-00440, Amendments to 
6 C.C.R. 1007-1, Part 22, Physical Protection of Category 1 and Category 2 
Quantities of Radioactive Material. The board adopted the proposed permanent rule 
on August 19, 2020.  
 

It has come to CDPHE’s attention that the adopted rule filed under this 
tracking number requires a minor change to update the mailstop where fingerprints 
must be mailed. The Nuclear Regulatory Commission recently updated the mailstop 
in the federal rule equivalent to this rule and just recently notified CDPHE. The 
change is necessary because an incorrect mailstop will cause confusion and create 
misinformation.  

 
On October 14, 2020, CDPHE requested an administrative change to SOS 

Tracking No. 2020-00440 in order to correct the error designated above. A corrected 
version has been submitted.   
 
 This correction is technical and non-substantive in nature and is submitted to 
you for publishing in the C.C.R. pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II) of the State 
Administrative Procedure Act. 
 
 Please contact me at 720-508-6145 if you require further information.  Thank 
you for your assistance. 
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Sincerely, 
 
FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
 
s/ Jennifer L. Weaver 
 
JENNIFER L. WEAVER 
First Assistant Attorney General 
State Services Section 
Health Care Unit 
Telephone:  720-508-6145 
Email:  jennifer.weaver@coag.gov 


